MINUTES OF A MEETING OF CLYST ST GEORGE PARISH COUNCIL
held on 10th June 2020 at 7.30pm by the Zoom Platform
	Present:                Chairman & Host:         Cllr J Manser
                                Councillors:                    P. Bragg, A. Marks, G. Bowen, A. Williamson & D. Hazell
                   County Councillors:      Cllr. R. Bloxham, Cllr S. Randall-Johnson  
                    District Councillor:       Cllr.M. Howe
                    Clerk:                               Mrs. Cathryn Newbery
 1 Member of Public
1. Apologies for Absence:  none
2.           Approval of Minutes – Unanimous approval.
3.           Declaration of Interest – none
4.	 Open Forum – 
               In response to a question from a member of the public District Councillor Howe
 briefly outlined the position and records at EDDC in relation to the Self Build and Custom     Housebuilding Regulations 2016.
  5.        County Councillor’s Report
              Cllr Bloxham had filed his report, which has been circulated. Cllr Randall-Johnson indicated she had no further comments to add to Cllr Bloxham’s report, other than to say that the Nightingale Hospital was going to plan. This Hospital would be under the control of the Royal Devon and Exeter Hospital, but would serve the whole of the South West, not just Exeter. She expressed that advices on washing hands, not to touch face etc should still be strictly adhered to and emphasised that the virus can live for 72 hours.   Cllr Manser thanked Cllr Bloxham for his report, and Cllr Randall-Johnson for her update.  
              District Councillor’s Report – 
 Cllr Howe reported that Cllrs. Bloxham and Randall-Johnson had covered everything.  He reported that East Devon District Council now had a new leader, but it was very much business as normal.  He said that the refuse collections were having their challenges but were coping very well under difficult conditions, and if there were problems, he advised that these be reported.  He reported that a new grant was to be announced shortly for businesses who did not secure a grant previously.  He advised they should get in touch, look at the website and apply if applicable.  Cllr Manser thanked Cllr Howe for this report and commented that the Village Hall were grateful for the grant they had received.
Cllr Randall-Johnson left the Meeting
6.          Correspondence. Clerk to Report
· Email received re the reinstatement of Pay & Display, Limited Waiting, Residents Parking and Parking Enforcement.
· Email from Citizens Advice East Devon indicating that advisers were working from home and continuing to assist and support people in need.
· Email from the Cutting and Maintenance of Paths in Parish Path Partnership (P3 Scheme) 
· Email from Devon County Council re Walking and Cycling Initiatives.
· Update on the use of recycling centres.
· Email re Jurassic Fibre with Offer – this has been circulated to all concerned. 
· Email re Emergency Temporary Traffic Notice at Sidmouth Road, Clyst St Mary
· Several Emails from Devon County Council re Covid29 updates, kindly forwarded by Cllr Bloxham.
· Email re Devon Communities Together
· Email re Clyst St Mary Flood Defence Improvement Updates
· Email re Fraudulent HMRC contact from Devon County Council
· Email re Stop Loan Sharks Partners Update from Devon County Council
· Email confirming Local Bus Update from Devon County Council

The Clerk confirmed all the above emails had been circulated.

7.    	Finance Clerk to Report:
Following payment of the accounts authorised at our last meeting, the balance in hand is £3573.43.  The balance in the CIL account was £1191.94 (the interest for the month having not yet been added). The relevant reconciled bank statements and spreadsheet was circulated to all for inspection.  There is an account outstanding from Countrywide in the sum of £778.92, and the Parish Council owed the Village Hall the sum of £24 for March use, plus of course the Clerk’s salary.  Cllr Manser confirmed that the necessary work, including weed spraying had been completed by Countrywide. The Clerk called for a vote on the submitted accounts, together with a vote on the payments outlined.
Unanimous Vote on acceptance of accounts, and payments as outlined.
The Clerk then outlined the position regarding the submission of the Year End Audit Forms to SBA (PKF Littlejohn).  She had received the advices of PKF LIttlejohn in order to have clarity on the matter. The accounts are prepared and ready for scrutiny and signing off by the same person as last year.  This will be completed as soon as the present situation allows.  They will then be submitted before the Parish Council for approval and the Chairman signing in readiness for submission.  There is an extension of time provided this year in view of the Covid19 situation.  The Clerk is hopeful that this can be put in place as soon as is possible.
Unanimous Vote on acceptance of the Year End Audit position.
             
     8.     Electric Charge Points in Parish – Report by Cllr Hazell
 Cllr Hazell reported that he had noticed a great improvement in the pollution level since the climate emergency had been declared, and considered it may be something that residents would wish to continue if the opportunity of the use of electric charge points could be available.  He said there were eight charge points at Darts Farm, but these were all for Tesla cars, and there would be a necessity to have a choice of charging points.  He would like to explore this and would welcome the views of the Councillors. He felt it would be pro-active and good to have an income stream into the Parish Council if this could be accomplished.  The suggested amount was around 10% on profit.  A discussion ensued. Cllr Manser enquired whether East Devon District Council had points at their new Honiton office, to which Cllr Howe confirmed they had two, but he had not seen them put to a lot of use – only seen one car using this facility.   Cllr Howe continued that there were different adapters for different cars, and there were three types of chargers and it would need to be ensured  they were powered by renewable energy. Cllr Hazell thought options could be given on payback, and these should be explored.  Cllr Manser was concerned as to the placement of these chargers – the carpark at the Village Hall was not large enough to have cars parked there charging for what could be hours, it could cause considerable inconvenience to the Village Hall.  Cllr Bowen was concerned at the extra amount of traffic through the village it would generate.  Cllr Marks expressed thoughts that this could be a matter for discussion with the George and Dragon when they open for trade again.  They had a large car park which could be suitable for these points.  Much discussion followed, over the length of time the charging took, the advantages it could be to the trade of the George and Dragon if they were interested, ie the extra income it could provide via the profit on this.  It was also considered the profit on this could be of advantage to the Parish Council if a suitable site were to be found.  However, it was difficult to locate one that was amenable to more traffic through the lanes.  Cllr Bloxham said that Devon County Council had seven charging points at County Hall, and throughout Devon.  He considered that public places are the focus.  He said that Exeter City Council had completed a survey on this matter, and that some charging points do take a number of hours.  They were actively looking at sites around the County that could be suitable.  Cllr Manser advised that an approach to the George and Dragon be made and asked if Cllr Hazell could explore the matter and report back at a Parish Council Meeting when completed.  
Vote Unanimous for Cllr Hazell to explore the possibility of car charging points in the village.
       9.   Additional Tree Planting – Cllr Manser to Discuss
Due to the delay in the planting of trees, Cllr Hazell had suggested more trees could be planted in more locations.  Cllr Manser indicated he would like to explore this and a discussion ensued. The central reservation of the A376 was suggested as this is left rough,
Cllrs Bloxham and Howe both said they would support this suggestion and will discuss the matter with Highways in order to assist with available sites throughout the area.

Unanimous Vote on the above action.

     10.  PLANNING
             Ref No. 20/0999/FUL New Farm Buildings, Woodbury Road, Clyst St George
 Cllr Manser reported that application was for an enlargement and covering of a dung store. After discussion, all were in favour of this application. 
Unanimous Vote No Objection in Favour.
20/1001/MOUT Winslade Park, Clyst St Mary (Clyst Valley Ward)
Cllr Manser reported that he had spoken to the Chairman of Bishops Clyst Parish Council regarding this application.  He said this application was against their Neighbourhood Plan, and EDDC’s Local Plan. No provision was being allowed regarding the extra traffic that would obviously occur. It was pointed out that despite the offices being closed at Winslade Park, for some years, the amount of traffic in the area had continued to increased, and there were now many more cyclists in the area too. Cllr Bragg enquired whether any affordable housing was proposed.  Cllr Howe indicated that 10% affordable housing suggested, not 50% as was the policy.  There was a general discussion regarding the volume of traffic the extra properties would generate, and whether there would be an issue with flooding.  Cllr Bloxham considered that it would be expected that a new traffic plan be put forward. He also considered that the developers needed to have a plan in place for cycling provisions too.  It was understood that CIL payments would be generated, but they would not amount to a great deal, and Bishops Clyst would receive that. Cllr Manser proposed that he circulate comments as discussed above.
Unanimous Vote for Cllr Manser to circulate comments prior to notifying Planning West.
20/1003/LBC Winslade Park, Clyst Park Avenue, Clyst St Mary
Cllr Manser reported that this was the listed building status on the above application.  He considered that the discussions above were relevant to this application.  Short discussion.
Unanimous Vote as on above application.
20/1034/FUL Devon & Somerset Fire & Rescue Service HQ, Clyst St George
Cllr Manser reported that this application was for the installation of three extra security barriers, two vehicle impact barriers, removable bollards, widening of access road, construction of turning circle, bin store and erection of security fencing.  His concern was whether this would affect the two houses on the drive.  Cllr Bragg indicated that nothing had been said regarding this, and he was of the opinion that the proposals would not affect them too much.  Cllr Marks queried whether this application was following the closure of Topsham Fire Station, but it appeared there was no problem with accessing at present.  A discussion followed, and it was agreed there could not be objection to this application.
Unanimous Vote on No Objection.
   11.     Update on Speeding Noise from Motorcycles
 Cllr Manser asked Cllr Bragg whether he had had a look at the speeding signs in the village.  Cllr Bragg said he had cleaned them up and lowered them so they were possibly more visible now. Cllr Bragg said he considered that if cars were parked along the road, it did slow traffic down a little, rather than having a clear road to speed down, traffic had to consider the parked cars.  Cllr Manser said that noise from motorcycles were excessive, especially in the evening weekends when there were less Police around.  All agreed this was a problem at present.  After discussion, it was agreed that the Police Liaison Officer be contacted.  Cllr Bloxham confirmed that a meeting had been set up with the Police Advocate Scheme, but this was cancelled due to the lockdown.  He had thought it would be an advantage to have one Police Liaison Councillor per Parish in order that they could report and discuss problems with, with direct contact.  This was being adopted throughout the county.  He was of the view that these meetings would be recommenced soon, and something could be put in place.  
    12.    Councillors’ Reports
              Cllr Marks confirmed he had nothing to report other the dog mess on the cricket pitch. He enquired whether extra signs were available to try to put an end to this.  Cllr Williamson agreed that this was a problem at the cricket pitch and would welcome some assistance. He said he often picks up after others, and it should be unnecessary.  Cllr Manser confirmed he would mention this in the next issue of the Clyst Valley News.
             Cllr Bragg confirmed he had nothing to report except that the Church would be opening for private prayer one day a week on Fridays, from 4pm – 7pm.  
              Cllr Bowen confirmed he had nothing to report but enquired whether there was an update on the playing field.  The Clerk advised him that Cartridges Law had been paid the £300 requested, and a letter of instruction had been received.  There were identity matters to be provided to them, and once this is to hand, the transfer should take place without too much delay.  
               Cllr Hazell had nothing to report.
               Cllr Williamson had nothing to report.
              Cllr Manser confirmed he had nothing of note to report.

Signed………………………………………………………………Dated……………………………
The Meeting closed at 9pm
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 8 July 2020 at 7.30pm (by Zoom if necessary)
